Minutes of the full Council Meeting held at 7.00pm, 14th April 2014, at The Pavilion, Creigiau Recreation Ground.
PRESENT: - 
Councillors: 
John Harrison (Chairman), Sandie Rosser, Nikki Howard, Philippa Hill-John, Sara Pickard, Chris James, Brynmor Jones, Jeanette Troughton, Christine Priday, Wynford Ellis Owen, Graham Thomas (late) & Clare Williams (late)
APOLOGIES: -
Councillors:
Stuart Thomas
190
Police Matters

PC Huw Thomas was not in attendance and the Clerk advised that he had circulated the crimes received from Cath Mangles the previous week.  The Chairman invited comments or observations on the crimes circulated and Cllr Howard observed that crime appeared to be increasing.  A discussion ensued regarding the lack of information available about crime in the area and the lack of warning regarding spates of certain types of crime.  Cllr James evidenced this by reference to the spate of shed burglaries in GYG and it was generally agreed that the Police should have a web-site, which could provide the sort of information that Communities were seeking.  The Clerk was asked to contact the Police to pass on these concerns.  Clerk to arrange
191
County Council Matters
Cllr Graham Thomas apologised for his late arrival and immediately referred to the circulation made by the Clerk that day in relation to the on-going re-surfacing of Llantrisant Road and Cardiff Road, Creigiau.  He expressed his disappointment that the work being carried out was only top dressing and not a complete re-surfacing.  

He went on to talk about a discussion he had had with members of Creigiau 23 in relation to a War Memorial Plaque to be located somewhere in Creigiau to commemorate the war dead of the area.  This generated a discussion with Cllr Jones confirming a former colleague may have information regarding the names of persons who should be commemorated although it was agreed that 100 years ago Creigiau was a hamlet in comparison to, it’s then much larger neighbour, Pentyrch.  The Clerk advised that he had received a call from Dewi Griffiths of Creigiau 23 regarding the issue and would be contacting him to further the discussion.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Graham Thomas noted that the green bins had recommenced their bi-weekly collection and, following the PACT meeting, he was attempting to kick-start the Neighbourhood Watch in Creigiau which has been in decline.
Cllr Howard asked whether there had been any comment regarding the LDP from the new leadership following the changes at CCC.  Cllr Graham Thomas told members that he had asked the new leader of the LDP, Cllr Patel, about the concerns of the communities in the north-west of Cardiff regarding the building of houses without the attendant infrastructure.  He had elicited a sympathetic response that was tempered by the observation that Cllr Patel had only been in post for 1 day at the time.
192
Public Session

There was one member of the public present and Mr Ken Hughes, Pentyrch resident, stated that he had read in a newspaper that Wales was going to spend a million pounds on trying to entice games to the Millennium Stadium as part of the 2020 European Championship.  He felt this was a waste of money and could be better spent on maintaining a bus service to the Council area or providing more daffodils.
193
Matters Arising from the Public Session.

Cllr Harrison thanked Ken Hughes for his contributions over the time he had been Chairman. 

194
To receive the Minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 17th March 2014.

The minutes were proposed as read by Cllr Wynford Ellis Owen, seconded by Cllr Howard and agreed by all.  They were signed by the Chairman.

195
Matters Arising
Paragraph 184 
Cllr Wynford Ellis Owen queried whether the letter had been sent to Marie Rosenthal, CCC (Monitoring Officer).  The Clerk advised that a letter was sent on 25th March but he had not yet received a response.
196
Clerk’s Report
196.1

Web-Site Tenders
The Clerk advised members of the tenders and sought a decision from Council as to the one they wished to select.  Cllr Howard requested that the decision be deferred until the following day when she was due to attend a course on IT and web-sites.  This provoked a discussion with Cllr Hill-John arguing that the decision should be made at the meeting, as all the tenders were based on the same criteria.  Cllr Howard felt that the issue could be referred back to the Web-site Committee but Cllr Hill-John felt that the decision should be made by Council.  The Clerk suggested that a decision could be made on the tender and that could be provisionally linked to any information arising out of the course.  This was agreed and Cllr Howard proposed that Tender B was adopted.  This was seconded by Cllr Hill-John and agreed by all.  Clerk to arrange 
196.2

Council Land Rover
The Clerk advised Councillors of the on-going problems with the Land Rover and the anticipated costs of repair.  He went on to remind Council that he had sought 6-months ago to actively seek a change of vehicle and Council decision, at that time, had been to defer consideration for 6-months.  He was now advising that a new vehicle was essential and that Council should agree to assess the options available, namely, whether it was better to buy a new or second-hand vehicle and what the cost would be or, alternatively, lease a vehicle; whereby the initial capital outlay is reduced and monthly leasing costs could be built into future budgets.  This provoked a discussion with the majority of Councillors agreeing that the problems of the Land Rover could not be endured any further and it was agreed that the Clerk would look at the options available and bring them back to Council for a decision.  Cllr Hill-John advised that she could recommend a leasing Company to contact and the Chairman also had a contact in Commercial Vehicles.  Both promised to advise the Clerk in order to give him a greater range of options.  Clerk to arrange
196.3

Business Payment Service, Co-operative Bank
The Clerk explained the changes proposed by the Bank which the Clerk stressed would not affect the way the salaries and wages are produced or the internal checks, by two signatories, on the amounts.  It will only impact on the method of advising the Bank.
196.4

Annual Accounts
The Clerk advised members that he had completed the annual accounts and had provisionally agreed with the internal auditor to check the accounts and produce his report in time for the AGM in May.  Councillors agreed that they were happy with the arrangements made by the Clerk  Clerk to arrange
196.5

NW Cardiff Group Meeting 16th April 2014
Council agreed that the meeting would go ahead at the Council offices in Pentyrch despite neither the Clerk nor the Administrative Assistant being available.  It was also agreed that Cllr Howard would have the keys to the office and would open up for all the guests to arrive at 6.30pm.  The Clerk advised her that he would deliver the keys to her home along with instructions on how to switch off and set the alarm.  The Chairman urged that as many PCC members as possible should make the effort to attend.  Clerk to arrange
197
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £7,508.48p and receipts of £342.36 were recorded for March 2014.  Acceptance of the figures was proposed by Cllr Owen; seconded by Cllr Troughton and agreed by all.  The Clerk was unable to give further details to Cllr Howard of the payment to AD Computers.
198
Planning Applications
There were 8 planning applications to consider:

a) 14/00577/DCO ~ Request for observations: A proposed development in Taffs Well.  No adverse comments.
b) 14/00617/DCH ~ 49 Parc-Castell-y-Mynach, Creigiau.  No adverse comments.
c) 14/00633/DCH ~ 83 Parc-y-Coed, Creigiau.  No adverse comments.
d) 14/00696/DCO ~ Plot 1 & Annexe, Brynawel, Cardiff Road, Creigiau.  No adverse comments.

e) 14/00657/DCH ~ 34 Parc-y-Felin, Creigiau.  No adverse comments.  Cllr Howard declared an interest.
f) 14/00616/DCH ~ 5 Tyn-y-Coed Road, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.

g) 14/00254/DCO ~ Listed Building Consent: The Acapela Centre Capel Horeb, Heol-y-Pentre, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.
h) 14/00654/DCH ~ Certificate of Lawful Development: The Bungalow, Club Row, Garth Hill, Gwaelod-y-Garth.  No adverse comments.
199
Correspondence
Cllr Rosser requested a copy of a reply sent by Cty Cllr Craig Williams and shown at 24.3.14.  There were no other issues with correspondence.  Clerk to arrange
200
Forward Planning
The Clerk advised Council about the end of year figures and invited any questions.  The Clerk answered all questions asked of him and Cllr Owen congratulated the Clerk for bringing in the payments under budget for the last financial year.  

201
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Cllr
	Report
	Action Taken

	18.3.14
	Brynmor Jones
	There is a tree on the green area in front of Queen Charlotte Drive that has been damaged by a storm and a substantial branch has been broken off and is hanging close to the ground.  Could you advise CCC please?
	Email to C2C

	25.3.14
	John Harrison
	I am getting comments of concern in relation to the pavement work being undertaken in Penuel Road, particularly because there is no pavement on the other side and work on the new house takes up space.   I assume there is a timescale for the pavement works.  

I would be grateful if you could ask CCC for progress.
	Response to Cllr Harrison

	10.4.14
	Jeanette Troughton
	Further to my attending the AGM of the Pentyrch Neighbourhood Watch on 9th April I have been advised that the footpath that runs from Pantglas, Pentyrch towards The Kings Arms is covered in leaves, the fence alongside No 12 is collapsing onto the footpath because of the weight of overgrowth of vegetation and the trees from No 11 are obscuring these street light.  Could these issues be reported to CCC please?
	Email to C2C

	14.4.14
	Chris Priday
	I have received complaints from residents around the Pentyrch Village Hall that the parking by persons attending the last Hilltop production was so haphazard that residents had problems parking and accessing their own drives.  Could we ask Hilltop if they could request on their web-site that people show more consideration when parking around the Village Hall in future.
	Clerk to arrange

	14.4.14
	Nikki Howard
	The daffodils in the Villages have been lovely this past month and could we make a bid for more from CCC when the time comes.
	Clerk to arrange


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.30 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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